
March 29, 2010 
 
Governor Kulongoski      Jack Clark 
160 State Capitol      31910 Meadowlark Loop 
900 Court Street      Tangent, OR 97389 
Salem, Oregon 97301-4047     (541) 521-4594 
        jackclark@pacinfo.com 
      
 
Subject: Excessive Recreational Vehicle Hauler Fee Increase 
 
Can you help us? I am writing on behalf of the Recreational Vehicle Hauler owners residing 
in Oregon. 
 
The annual registration fee for my 2003 Freightliner FL60 RV Hauler in 2009 was $215.00. 
The annual registration fee for 2010 was increased to $438.00 (see enclosed copies of 
registration certificates). This is a 104% increase in one year. I use the Freightliner medium 
duty truck to haul my fifth wheel RV trailer from park to park and drive around town when I 
stay at the RV Park. I do not use it commercially. I only drive it about 5000 miles per year. 
The truck is physically much smaller than the class 7 and 8 trucks that haul over the road 
commercially. It is physically just a little larger than a pickup truck. 
 
Additionally, we are under an unfair licensing program when we have to pay an exorbitant 
annual, rather than biannual, fee for our Haulers. This annual fee is much greater than that 
of our fellow RVers who choose to haul their RV trailers with pickup trucks and only pay 
biannual fees. We haul with the medium duty truck as it is heavier duty and safer than the 
pickup. We have chosen safety and are penalized because of it through these outrageous 
fees. 
 
I am retired, on a fixed income, and could have never foreseen this outrageous RV Hauler 
fee increase. During our working years we retired Oregon residents have paid the 
reasonable vehicle fees for driving to and from our jobs, taking kids to school, and living the 
life of a working citizen. We have planned our retirement out meticulously and are now living 
the retired RV life. 
 
It is obviously unfair to surprise us with this exorbitant tax when we drive our haulers so little 
and for a non commercial purpose. We normally move around between long term stays at 
our homes and/or RV parks. Then, when our RV is parked we will use our RV Haulers to 
drive to and from shopping and sightseeing. 
 
I contacted Oregon DMV online and at a field office. They could not help me but the field 
office told me to appeal to the Oregon governor’s office. I am now appealing to you 
Governor Kulongoski, legislators, RV organizations, and anyone else who may be able to 
help us. Please first repeal the 104% fee increase for our RV Haulers. Second please move 
our medium duty truck RV Haulers to the same biannual, lower fee category of those RVers 
who haul with less safe pickup trucks. On behalf of my fellow RVers in the state of Oregon I 
ask you to deal with us reasonably. 
 
Sincerely, Jack Clark 
 
 



 
Cc. 
 
Oregon Department of Motor Vehicles 
1905 Lana Ave NE 
Salem, OR  97314 
 
State Senator Frank Morse 
District: 008 
900 Court Street NE 
Suite S-311 
Salem, OR 97301-4068 
State Representative Andy Olson 
District: 015 
900 Court Street NE 
Suite H-478 
Salem, OR 97301 
 
U.S. Senator Jeffery A. Merkley 
District: 0S2 
United States Senate 
107 Russell Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510 
 
U.S. Senator Ron Wyden 
District: 0S1 
United States Senate 
223 Dirksen Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510-0001 
 
U.S. Representative Peter A. DeFazio 
District: 004 
United States House of Representatives 

2134 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515-0001 
 
 
Escapees RV Club 
100 Rainbow Drive 
Livingston, TX 77351 
 
Good Sam RV Club 
PO Box 6888  
Englewood, CO 80155-6888 
 
Daimler Trucks North America LLC Corporate 
Headquarters 
4435 N. Channel Avenue 
Portland, OR 97217 
 
American Recreation Coalition 
1225 New York Ave. NW 
Suite 450 
Washington, DC 20005-6405 
 
Family Campers & RVers 
4804 Transit Rd, Bldg 2 
Depew, NY  14043 
 
Recreation Vehicle Industry Association 
1896 Preston White Drive 
Reston, VA 20191 

 


